FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the BEST VALUE AND SCRUTINY SUB COMMITTEE of Bridport Town Council held at Mountfield, Bridport on Tuesday 12 June 2007 at 11.00 a.m.

PRESENT

Cllr Miss S.A. Brown (Chairman)



Cllrs:   Ms F.K. McKenzie

Mrs M.J. Ray



C.M. Ray


D.G. Rickard


Also in attendance: 
Cllr: 
G.J Ackerman. 
1.
CHAIRMAN

Cllr Miss S.A. Brown was elected Chairman for the ensuing municipal year 2007/2008.

2.
APOLOGIES


An apology for absence was received from Cllr C.D. Wild.
3.
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting of the Sub Committee held on 27 February 2007 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

4.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were none. 

5.
TOWN COUNCIL COMMITTEE STRUCTURE
Councillors considered a report of the Town Clerk, ENCL: 1775 and an e-mail from the Leader of the Council. They concluded that as the Town Plan was now well established and it was customary for the two sub committees to have a joint meeting in December that there was clear merit in merging the  Bridport and West Bay Town Plan Sub Committee with the Best Value and Scrutiny Sub Committee. Members also considered that the matter should be reviewed in 12 months time.
RECOMMENDED: that 

(a) the review of the town council’s committee structures be received, 

(b) the Finance and General Purposes Committee be requested to recommend approval to the full Council for the proposal to merge the Bridport and West Bay Town Plan Sub Committee with the Best Value and Scrutiny Sub Committee,

(c) should (b) be approved that a review be undertaken in twelve months time.  
6.
WEBSITES
The Town Clerk reported the current situation in respect of www.bridport-tc.gov.uk and www.bridportandwestbay.co.uk. He provided a number of statistics which indicated that the community website was being well used. Both sites were being managed and hosted by Vision ICT and that the medium to long term aim was to hand the community website over to a community led organisation.
RESOLVED: that the current position be noted. 

7.
ANNUAL INVESTMENT REVIEW

The Town Clerk circulated a confidential report on a market testing exercise undertaken by the Office Manager and reported that interest rates are benchmarked against safe alternative investments. The monitoring has led to the current investment strategy being maintained. However there was occasionally some opportunity to improve on the investment interest rates.  

RECOMMENDED: that the above report be received.
The meeting closed at 11:45 a.m.

  The next meeting of this sub committee will be held on 4 September 2007 

(A Special Meeting of this sub committee will be arranged in July to deal with grant applications received)
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